From: **Division of Academic Affairs** <noreply@lists.fau.edu>

To:

Subject: A Message Regarding SPOT Assessments

Date: 10.12.2021 09:59:32 (+01:00)

FLORIDA ATLANTIC UNIVERSITY. OFFICE OF THE PROVOST

Dear Faculty Members,

Due to a widespread technical glitch with the Student Perception of Teaching (SPOT) system, the university will be unable to use any of the responses that students submitted for the Fall 2021 full semester. This is unfortunate news, given the time that our students put into sharing feedback on their classes. As a result, all faculty evaluations will exclude SPOT assessments unless you taught an accelerated course that ended prior to November (i.e. first half, first 5-weeks, or second 5-weeks). The errors did not start until last month.

The Office of Information Technology has addressed the issue to ensure it will not happen in the future and apologizes for the inconvenience. Our instructors rely on student feedback, and we will address the issue to ensure it does not happen in the future.

Thank you for your understanding.

Sincerely,

Jason Ball

Associate Provost and Chief Information Officer

This message was sent on behalf of the Office of Information Technology.